
Bulletin
SEPTEMBER 2013  VOLUME 90  ISSUE 1

T E M P L E  B E T H  A B R A H A M

4SCHEDULE OF SERVICES 4From Rabbi Holtz’s Study

continued on page 4

Dear Friends,

I have commented 
before on the 
seemingly obvious 
connection between 
endings and 
beginnings. When 

one time in our life ends, another 
begins. We end high school and begin 
college. We end our working years and 
begin retirement. Simple enough. The 
arc of our lives is linear. As the poet 
says, we go from birth, to death, to life 
everlasting. A door closes and another 
one opens, and we are unlikely ever to 
repeat the stage we were in.

But though are lives are linear, the years 
of our lives are cyclical – we revisit many 
of the same touchstones over and over 
again. Birthdays, holidays, seasons, even 
vacation spots come around reliably 
each year. There are always some 
changes, to be sure: an extra person at 
the seder table for example - but mostly 
it’s the same. And we seem to like it 
like that. We find ourselves comforted 
by the familiarity, by knowing what 
to expect and what is expected of 
us. Changes, even small ones, can 
be jarring (just ask the Cantor about 
trying to introduce new High Holyday 
melodies!!).

And yet, though the calendar moments 
are basically the same, I’ve been noticing 
more and more that my responses 
to them change a little bit each year. 
As I age, as my children grow, as the 
congregation changes, I see things 
differently. The same holiday may have 
a different meaning this year. The linear 
arc of my own life meets the cycle of 

the year, and suddenly I have a different 
understanding. And it’s almost always 
an insight that deepens the meaning of 
whatever holiday or happening it is. I 
appreciate something in a new way or 
have a sense of gratitude that I didn’t 
have before. It doesn’t happen every 
year, and certainly not with every event, 
but frequently enough.

So the question I’ve begun asking myself 
is, “How do I consciously make this 
happen?” I love the fact that repeating 
events can become more and more 
meaningful each year. What can I do 
to help the process along? So far I have 
two ideas:

1- I’m trying to be more intentional 
and less passive. The holiday (event, 
vacation…) is going to come around 
whether I do anything or not. But 
what can I read/learn/plan/think 
about that will deepen its meaning 
for me this year?

2- I’m trying to be more present and “in 
the moment.” Our overly-busy lives 
contain plenty of distractions, lots of 
other things to be thinking about no 
matter what we are actually doing at 
the moment. The thing is that most 
of those distractions are constants – 
they were here yesterday, and they 
will be here tomorrow as well. But 
the cyclical event (holiday, etc.) won’t 
come around for another year. So I 
need to make a conscious effort to 
focus, to push the distractions away 
and refuse to let them take me out 
of the moment, so that I can get the 
most out of what I’m doing. 

continued on page 4

Saturday, August 31
9:00am Conservative Shabbat Service  
7:00pm Selichot Movie Presentation 
9:00pm Selichot Oneg and Havdallah 
9:30pm Selichot Service

Wednesday, September 4
6:30pm Conservative Erev Rosh 
Hashanah Service  
8:00pm Reform Erev Rosh Hashanah 
Service 

Thursday, September 5
9:00am Conservative Rosh Hashanah 
Service  
10:00am Reform Rosh Hashanah 
Service  
10:15am Junior Congregation Service 
for Grades 2-4 
11:30am Junior Congregation Service 
for Grades 5-6 
3:00pm Family Rosh Hashanah 
Service for Tots

Friday, September 6
9:00am Conservative Rosh Hashanah 
Service 
10:00am Reform Rosh Hashanah 
Service  
11:15am Junior Congregation Service 
for Grades 2-6 
7:00pm Family Reform Shabbat 
Service 

Saturday, September 7
9:00am Conservative Shabbat Service 

Friday, September 13
6:30pm Conservative Kol Nidre 
Service 
8:00pm Reform Kol Nidre Service
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Notes from 
Cantor Margot E.B. Goldberg4

Shalom! Many months ago I read a quote from Anne 
Lamott’s book Help Thanks Wow in Good Housekeeping 
magazine and was inspired. I carried the quote around 
reading and rereading and am now reading the book. In the 
prelude, Prayer 101, Lamott describes her sense of prayer:

Prayer is private, even when we pray with others. 
It is communication from the heart to that which surpasses 
understanding. Let’s say it is communication from one’s heart to 
God. Or if that is too triggering or ludicrous a concept for you, to the 
Good, the force that is beyond our comprehension but that in our 
pain or supplication or relief we don’t need to define or have proof 
of or any established contact with. Let’s say it is what the Greeks 
called the Really Real, what lies within us, beyond the scrim of our 
values, positions, convictions, and wounds. Or let’s say it is a cry from 
deep within to Life or Love, with capital L’s.

I feel like I have spent a lot of time in the last 6 months talking to con-
gregants, friends and family about the existence of God. I have no doubt 
that God exists but for some this is a difficult concept. For me and for 
Lamott, what is important is to believe in something, and what you label it 
doesn’t really matter. Lamott references “the Good” and the Greeks idea 
of the “Really Real.” For those suffering from addiction, they talk about a 
Higher Power. I am comfortable with the title God, with the idea that there 
is a spirit or energy in heaven that is guiding, protecting and there for me 
at all times. I have said before that for me I have no doubt of God’s exist-
ence because I feel God in my heart, feel God in nature, and see God in the 
face of a newborn baby.

With the High Holydays upon us, we will gather as individuals to meet 
God, to come into contact with “that which surpasses understanding” and 
reflect on the year that has passed. We seek forgiveness from each other 
and from God and look towards the year to come with the hope of be-
ing inscribed in The Book of Life. But prayer is also about community. It is 
about gathering to meet and greet, to be with family and friends, to lean 
on each other in times of trouble or sorrow, and to raise each other up in 
times of simcha.

As a community we come into contact with God, with a Higher Power, with 
whatever label you are comfortable with, every time we come together to 
pray, study or celebrate/commemorate a lifecycle event. I hope that you will 
join us at TBA to explore this relationship and our relationship with your 
TBA community.

Barry, Tamir and I want to wish you a sweet and healthy New Year and that 
you and your loved ones are inscribed in The Book of Life for a good year.

L’shalom, 
Cantor Margo
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Temple Beth Abraham
25 Leroy Avenue 
Tarrytown, NY 10591
Tel: 631-1770  Fax: 631-7872  
www.tba-ny.org

Directory Clergy/Senior Staff
Rabbi 	 David K. Holtz 
rabbi@tba-ny.org	  ext. 17
Cantor	 Margot E.B. Goldberg 
cantor@tba-ny.org	 ext. 11
Director of Temple Operations	 Stuart P. Skolnick 
sskolnick@tba-ny.org 	 ext. 13
Educational Director	  Pamela Barkley 
pbarkley@tba-ny.org	  ext. 22
Rabbi Emeritus	 Dr. Paul Siegel
Youth Director	 Zachary Bronstein 
youthgroup@tba-ny.org	

Office Staff:
Bookkeeper	 Maggie Lissy 
bookkeeper@tba-ny.org	 ext. 14
Administrative Assistant to Clergy	 Rebecca Stulberger 
rstulberger@tba-ny.org	 ext. 19
Facilities Supervisor	 Larry Murray 
lmurray@tba-ny.org	 ext. 25
Asst. Facilities Supervisor	 Jaime Valencia 
jaime@tba-ny.org	 ext. 26
Religious School Assistant	 Diana Faustino 
hebrewschool@tba-ny.org	 ext. 10

Office Volunteers:
Harriet Bettman	 Librarian, Beulah Tishelman
Melissa Baer	 Ellen Zive

TBA Board of Trustees
Officers

President	 Liza Karsten
First Vice President	 Dave Pomeranz
Second Vice President	 Gayle Aaron
Secretary	 Marla Peers
Treasurer	 Leonard Hyman

Committee Chairs
Adult Education	 Risa Swersey
Board of Education	 Mark Polisar
Board of Education	 Jen Greenspoon
Caring	 Dave Pomeranz
Finance	 Len Hyman
Fundraising and Development	 Jennifer Schwartz
House	 Vic Weinstein
Israel	 Marla Peers
Member Services	 Loren Ratner
Member Services	 Meredith Siegel
Ritual	 Herb Baer
Tikkun Olam	 Phyllis Leary
Tikkun Olam	 Kimberly Marcus

Trustees
Alan Berkson	 Jodie Lane	 Rick Misrok
Neil Bruckner	 Lori Kaufman	 Mel Savitch
Karen Filler	 Glenn Markowitz	 Jamie Wilson
David Greenspoon

Candle Lighting for September
Wednesday, September 4, 2013	 7:04pm
Thursday, September 5, 2013	 8:03pm
Friday, September 6, 2013	 7:01pm
Friday, September 13, 2013	 6:49pm
Wednesday, September 18, 2013	 6:41pm
Thursday, September 19, 2013	 7:39pm
Friday, September 20, 2013	 6:37pm
Wednesday, September 25, 2013	 6:29pm
Thursday, September 26, 2013	 7:27pm
Friday, September 27, 2013	 6:25pm
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I am proud to announce that Temple Beth Abraham 
has been chosen to participate in an exciting initiative 
for Jewish teens; a collaborative project involving 
congregations and JCC’s throughout Westchester. The 
name of this initiative is the Westchester Jewish Teen 
Learning Initiative - WJTLI. It is designed to attract a 
significant number of teens to meaningful and ongoing 
Jewish learning opportunities and to advance teens on 
their life journeys with positive Jewish experiences and 
connections to inform decisions and values throughout 
their lives. 

What this means is that whether your teen is into art, 
drama, cooking, volunteerism, the environment, or 
learning about Israel or Hebrew, there is a meaningful 
WJTLI experience for them to choose. Courses are 
offered at many different times of the week, range 
from 3 to 12 gatherings, take place in multiple locations 
throughout Westchester and include virtual classes for 
possible college credit. Any 8th-12th grade student 
registered for the TBA Monday program is eligible to 
go, for no additional fee, to any classes listed in the 
WJTLI catalogue!

Here at TBA, we will be offering the three WJTLI classes 
as part of the curriculum. First, the 9th graders will 
take part in Facing History, a renowned program aimed 
at understanding bigotry and racism. Then, our 8th 
and 9th graders will be offered an elective called “The 
Jewish Lens” which will focus on how all those pictures 
they constantly take can be seen through a Jewish eye. 

Finally, the 11th and 12th graders take part in a course 
called “Israel and Me” taught by the David Project 
that will help them synthesize what they know about 
our Jewish homeland, and be savvy consumers when 
viewing media. And this is all between now and January 
– there is more to come in the Spring! The WJTLI 
Fall 2013 catalog can be accessed at this link www.
JewishEdProject.org/WJTLI and there are printed copies 
available in the office. Take a look and see all the cool 
things being offered.

Looking forward to another amazing year with my 
wonderful TBA teens!

Pamela Barkley,  
Director of Education

From the  
Director of Education4

Our teens have lots of choices this year!

School is starting!
Religious school start dates are as follows:

• Sunday, September 22, 9:00-11:00am  
Kindergarten-6th Grade

• Monday, September 23, 4:30-6:30pm 
4th & 5th Grade

• Monday, September 23, 6:15-8:15pm  
7th-12th Grade

• Wednesday, October 2, 4:30-6:30pm  
6th & 7th grade

	
  

Pamela Barkley

Torah Reading for September
Sept. 6-7:	 Shabbat Shuva, Haazinu, Deut. 32:1-52
Sept.13-14:	 Yom Kippur
Sept. 20-21:	 Sukkot, Exodus 33:12-34:36
Sept. 27-28:	 Bereshit, Genesis 1:1-6:8

continued from page 2
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From Rabbi Holtz’s Study, continued from page 1

4SCHEDULE OF SERVICES continued from page 1

Help a Local Child in Need  
Get Ready for School!

As you shop for back-to-school supplies, encourage your child to help a local child in need. 
Fill a Backpack with school supplies for children of “La Asociación” a not-for-profit family heritage organ-
ization serving immigrant families residing in Tarrytown and Sleepy Hollow.

Please bring your filled backpacks to TBA on Rosh Hashanah - September 4-6, 2013.
Needed School Supplies:

For further details, please contact  
Joanne Loeb at 914-631-1770 or tikkunolam@tba-ny.org.
Thank you! 

	 Temple Beth Abraham•25 Leroy Avenue•Tarrytown, NY 10591•914-631

✓  pens & pencils
✓  pencil sharpener & cases
✓  lined paper & colored paper
✓  spiral & marble notebooks
✓  crayons & markers
✓  safety scissors

✓  glue & tape
✓  ruler & calculator
✓  lunch box
✓  thumb drives
✓  package of wipes

Saturday, September 14
9:00am Conservative Yom Kippur Service 
10:00am Reform Yom Kippur Service 
10:15am Junior Congregation Service for Grades 2-4 
11:30am Junior Congregation Service for Grades 5-6 
1:00pm Healing Service 
2:00pm Family Yom Kippur Service for Tots 
3:30pm Reform Neilah Service with Yizkor 
5:00pm Conservative Yom Kippur Neilah Service

Sunday, September 15
9:00am Sukkah Decorating

Wednesday. September 18
6:00pm Sukkot Dinner by Reservation only 
7:00pm Reform Sukkot & Consecration Service

Thursday, September 19
9:00am Conservative Sukkot Service

Friday, September 20
6:00pm Reform Shabbat Service 
7:30pm Reform Shabbat Service

Saturday, September 21
9:00am Conservative Shabbat Service with Kiddush 
11:00am Talia Rubino, daughter of Michael and Laura 
Rubino, will be called to the Torah as a Bat Mitzavh

Wednesday, September 25
6:00pm Simchat Torah Dinner by Reservation only 
7:00pm Reform Simchat Torah Service

Thursday, September 26
9:00am Conservative Shemini Atzeret and Simchat 
Torah Service with Yizkor

Friday, September 27
7:30pm Reform Shabbat Service

Saturday, September 28
9:00am Conservative Shabbat Service 
11:00am Sam Cooperman, son of Steve and  
Judy Cooperman, will be called to the Torah as a  
Bar Mitzvah

It’s true of everything in the cycle of the year, but the 
connection to the Fall Holydays is both particularly clear 
and particularly important. Beginnings and endings: 
A New Year; Turning the page on last year’s sins; 
Celebrating the harvest; Concluding the annual reading 
of the Torah and immediately beginning again.

What will the Holydays mean to you this year? That 
depends on you, on where you are in your own life, and 
on what you bring to the moment. I’m looking forward 
to sharing these moments with you.

Reneé, Yoni, Avi and Shira join me in wishing you all a 
sweet, healthy, and meaningful New Year.
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Many congregants abstain from 
food on Yom Kippur to focus on 
the purpose of the day – Teshuva 
– repentance. For the past 22 
years, Westchester congregations 
have made this fast experience 
even more significant by donating 
approximately $25,000 and over 
20,000 lbs. of food each Yom Kippur 
to the Food Bank for Westchester.

We are very pleased to announce 
that the Westchester Jewish Council 
is partnering with us on this effort 
and that we will be working in the 
year ahead with the Council and 
its member organizations to help 
raise awareness about hunger in 
Westchester and beyond. 

Hunger continues to be an issue in 
our community. Even though the 
Food Bank distributed 7 million 
pounds of food last year, it wasn’t 
enough. There is still a gap of almost 
10 million meals for people who 
are hungry or at risk of hunger, 
(according to the recent 2013 Meal 
Gap study conducted by Feeding 

America). We need your help to fill 
the gap to provide food for hungry 
people in your community. 

The Food Bank is the supply and 
support center for 220 frontline 
hunger- relief programs throughout 
Westchester – food pantries, soup 
kitchens, and shelters. Each donated 
dollar can help the Food Bank 
acquire over $4 worth of food. 

Please use the donation 
envelope provided or donate 
on our secure website at www.
foodbankforwestchester.org.  
Please enter your synagogue’s name 
where prompted when making  
your donation. 

If you wish to donate food, please 
donate staples such as rice, beans, 
oartmeal, and non sugary cereal. 
The donated food will go to The 
Community Food Pantry of Sleepy 
Hollow/Tarrytown.

Thank you so much for your 
generosity and support! Mazel Tov 
for all your good works.

The True Meaning of Yom Kippur

The demand for 
food continues to 

increase so  
dramatically, that 
earlier this year, 

the Food Bank for 
Westchester  

relocated to a much 
larger facility in  

Elmsford

MAZEL TOV!
A big Mazel Tov to Sharon Kirschner who recently 
received the Grinspoon-Steinhardt award! The 
Harold Grinspoon Foundation and the Steinhardt 
Foundation for Jewish Life created the award to 
recognize, honor, and support outstanding Jewish 
classroom educators worthy of national recognition. 
Sharon has been teaching in our Religious School 
for over 10 years and has been an active member 
of the congregation as well. She has served on the 
Board of Trustees and other committees, is very 

active in the production of the Purim shpiel and has undertaken numerous 
projects in her role as an active volunteer. Kol HaKavod to Sharon!
Other Religious School teachers who have received the Grinspoon-Steinhardt 
award include Jane Agdern, Victoria Ritter, and Cantor Mandi Beckenstein.
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Donations4
Cantor’s Discretionary Fund
Herb and Melissa Baer in honor of Cantor 
Goldberg in appreciation for the trope class

Gilbert and Thelma Bergsman in loving 
memory of Isidore Kuperman

Peter and Lin Bermas in loving memory  
of Pennie Bellard

Benjamin and Audrey Gelfand in honor 
of the Bat Mitzvah of Hannah Gelfand

Robert and Marcia Klein in loving memory 
of David Klein and Shirley Schneiderman

Jodie Lane, Richard and Diane Lane  
in loving memory of Mark Monack

David and Sheryl Livingston in honor of 
Daniel’s special day

Alan and Jennifer Ostfield in honor of 
Cantor Margot Goldberg

Mark and Toni Salomon in honor of  
their marriage

Peter and Anne Schaeffer in honor of  
the baby naming for Isabella Louise Schaeffer

Cynthia Barr‑Pfeffer in loving memory  
of Jerome B. Pfeffer

Conservative Kiddush Fund
Barry and Jane Agdern in loving memory 
of Michael Siry

Barry and Jane Agdern in loving memory 
of Michelle Frank

Neil and Wendy Bruckner in loving 
memory of Michelle Frank

Richard and Diane Lane in loving memory 
of Mark Monack

Gala
Glenn and Lori Kaufman in honor of 
Cantor Margot Goldberg for eighteen years  
of spirit, song and generosity of heart

Oneg
Peter and Anne Schaeffer in honor of the 
baby naming for Isabella Louise Schaeffer

Pincus Fund
Bob and Marilyn Harris in honor of  
Jake Oshins’ Bar Mitzvah

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund
Benjamin and Audrey Gelfand in honor 
of the Bat Mitzvah of Hannah Gelfand

Robert and Marcia Klein in loving memory 
of David Klein and Shirley Schneiderman

Jodie Lane, Richard and Diane Lane  
in loving memory of Mark Monack

David and Sheryl Livingston in honor  
of Daniel’s special day

Restoration Account
Peter and Lin Bermas in loving memory  
of Abraham Klein

Richard and Donna Fleming in loving 
memory of Abraham Klein

Ellen Greenberg in loving memory of 
Abraham Klein

Temple Fund
Fern Aron in loving memory of Mark Monack

Judith Berkowitz in loving memory of  
Mark Monack

Peter and Lin Bermas in loving memory of 
Mark Monack

Peter and Lin Bermas in loving memory of 
Stanley Roboff

Norman and Janet Braun in loving 
memory of Stanley Kaplan’s sister Julia Kanner

Jo Drobner in loving memory of  
Mark Monack

Michael and Fran Friedman In loving 
memory of Carol’ Ravikoff’s father,  
Herb Werner

Jay and Elly Glat in memory of Elly’s 
parents, Sue B. Behren and Jeremiah  
Edward Behren

Jonathan Gleit and Kimberly Marcus  
in loving memory of Mark Monack

Ellen Greenberg in loving memory of  
Mark Monack

Michael Karnes and family in loving 
memory of Judith Karnes Fuchs

Barry Kasoff and Carrie Burns in loving 
memory of Jack Steinberg

Barry Kasoff and Carrie Burns  
in loving memory of Abraham Kasoff and  
Doris Commerchero

Glenn, Lori, Benjamin & Hannah  
Kaufman in loving memory of Mark Monack

David and Michele Kaufmann in loving 
memory of Anne Kaufman

Howard Kuflik in loving memory of Michael 
Siry, son-in-law of Steven and Laura Finkel

Harlan Matthews in loving memory of 
Harry Geminder, and his daughter, Hilda 
Matthews, wife of former temple president 
Norman Matthews

William Moss and Kathleen Thompson 
in loving memory of Mark Monack

Kevin Patruznick in loving memory of  
Mark Monack

Peter and Anne Schaeffer in honor of the 
baby naming for Isabella Louise Schaeffer

Martin and Geri Singerman in loving 
memory of Geri’s sister, Millie Yorkowitz

Norman and Susan Wellen in honor of  
the birth of Michael and Fran 

Harriet Verter Jewish  
Education Fund
Jerry and Marla Peers in loving memory  
of Stanley Roboff

Library Fund
Stanley and Harryette Helsel in loving 
memory of Michelle Frank

Stanley and Harryette Helsel in loving 
memory of Selma Goldfarb

Dorothy Litwin in loving memory of  
Selma Goldfarb
Tree of Life
Steven and Laura Finkel in loving memory 
of Anna Ferrante and Michael “Sheffy” Siry

Martin and Saara Gallin in loving memory 
of Bernice Lang Sommers

Jonathan Gleit and Kimberly Marcus  
in honor of Caleb’s Bar Mitzvah

Richard and Donna Fleming in loving 
memory of Lillian Soson

Pincus Fund
Herb and Melissa Baer

Lisa Osherow Bergman

Jennie Libien and Richard Goodwin

David and Jennifer Greenspoon

Jonathan and Rebecca Greller 

John and Phyllis Leary Mark Stein and 
Ilona Marsh

TBA Board of Education in honor of 
Audrey Gelfand

Donations are listed through July 31st. August donations will appear in the October bulletin.
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Condolences To:
Daniel Friedman on the death of his 
aunt, Ruth Kinsley

The Goldfarb Family on the death of 
Selma Goldfarb

Donna Goldsmith on the death of her 
father, Stanley Rosenberg

Madge Halpern on the death of her 
sister Hyla Shifra Bolsta

Renée and Rabbi David Holtz on the 
death of her mother, Michelle Frank

Shelly Meilman on the death of her hus-
band, Jack Meilman

Gary Roboff on the death of his mother, 
Phyllis Roboff

Shira Siry and Laura and Steven  
Finkel on the death of her husband and 
their son-in-law, Michael Siry

Speedy Recovery To:
Robert Fischer

Jonathan Gleit 

Noah Gould

Judth Hyman

Paula Nelson

Leonard Rosen

Robert Schwartz

Meredith Siegel

Mazel Tov To:
Leah and Douglas Bloom on the birth 
of their son Jeremy Reid Bloom

Isabel and Eric Kaston on the marriage of 
their daughter Rachel to Brian Johnson

Jane Rubin on the birth of her grandson

Peter and Anne Schaeffer on the birth of 
their granddaughter, Isabella Louise

Beth and Neil Zolkind on the  
marriage of their son Paul to Mollie

We have traditionally listed our community’s sorrows and simchas for lifecycle events. We would also like to be 
able to celebrate our community’s accomplishments. Please keep us informed of the tributes and accolades in 
your life so that we can share them with the rest of the community by calling the TBA office at 914-631-1770.

The following Lifecycle Events reflect the known sorrows and simchas 
of our TBA Family from May 1 to July 31. 

TBA Family4

A Note to Everyone in our Temple Beth Abraham community:
It is traditional to not offer thanks for the care received after the death of 
a loved one, since comforting the bereaved is considered an obligation for 
every Jew. Nonetheless, much more than merely a gift, your words and deeds 
are a mitzvah that have comforted and supported us following the death 
of Renée’s mother, Michelle Frank, of blessed memory. Your thoughts and 
prayers have given us strength, and will not be forgotten.

Rabbi David and Renée, Yoni, Avi, & Shira Holtz

Temple Beth Abraham’sChavurah Program
What is a 
chavurah?
A chavurah is a small group of temple members who are brought together based on common 
interests.  
A chavurah group is made up of individuals and/or families who usually get together monthly at each 
others’ homes or chosen destinations outside of synagogue.
This program is available to all TBA members and provides a wonderful way to get to know others and to 
build lasting friendships with fellow synagogue members. Initial groups have already been formed, but new 
applicants may be added to existing groups, or may be matched to form new groups throughout the year.

How do I join?
Request an application and return to: Member Services at TBA. Also available at: www.tba-ny.org

Not sure yet? Want to learn more?
Contact Mark Polisar (914) 591-0075 or chavurah@tba-ny.org

CHAVURAH (chah–vuh–rah)

pl. chavurot; from the Hebrew

word “chaver” meaning
1. group of friends

2. ��a Jewish fellowship; 
especially an informal 

one that meets regularly.
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Member Services Update Summer 2013 
Member Connection4

The goal of the Member Services Committee for the New Year is building and 
maintaining meaningful connections and relationships. We’re planning a variety of activities 
to welcome, engage and appreciate members of the TBA community. Please join us at a 
Committee meeting to help plan activities for the year. Please call the office or write directly 
to Loren Ratner and Meredith Siegel, Co-Chairs, at MemberServices@tba-ny.org to express 
your interest!

Join our  
CONGREGANT CALLING TEAM
A group of us will meet midday on selected Wednesdays to 
personally call congregants to: 

• Welcome new members to our TBA community

• Check on congregants who are recovering from illness

• Offer condolence to those in mourning

• Invite members to special events and programs

• Wish a Mazel Tov to those celebrating simchas

Call the office or send an e-mail to MemberServices@tba-
ny.org if you would like to participate. You are welcome to 
participate on a regular basis or once in a while. 

Share your blessings:  
Do you have room at your High Holyday gathering for 
someone who may need a place to observe and celebrate? 
Are you able to offer a ride to a member who doesn’t 
have transportation so that they can attend High Holyday 
or Shabbat services? Please call the office or drop a line to 
MemberServices@tba-ny.org to let us know and we will help 
make the connection. 

Share your Ideas  
Please drop a line to MemberServices@tba-ny.org with 
ideas and suggestions about how we can work to build 
and strengthen connections among members of the TBA 
Community.



4 PAGE 9

Torah Study: Most Wednesdays, 10:00 – 11:00am
Rabbi Holtz leads a class every Wednesday morning in the library from 
10:00–11:00am. The class goes at its own pace through the Five Books of 
Moses in English. No previous knowledge is required and you can join in at 
any point in the cycle. Free.

Book Club Next book club: Friday, September 28, 10:00am 
The Ministry of Special Cases by Nathan Englander
From its unforgettable opening scene in the darkness of a forgotten 
cemetery in Buenos Aires, Nathan Englander’s debut novel The Ministry 
of Special Cases casts a powerful spell. In the heart of Argentina’s Dirty 
War, Kaddish Poznan struggles with a son who won’t accept him; strives 
for a wife who forever saves him; and spends his nights protecting the 
good name of a community that denies his existence. When the nightmare 
of the disappeared children brings the Poznan family to its knees, they 
are thrust into the unyielding corridors of the Ministry of Special Cases, a 
terrifying, byzantine refuge of last resort. Through the devastation of a 
single family, Englander brilliantly captures the grief of a nation.
(suggested non-member donation: $2.00)
Call the Temple office at (914) 631-1770 or email adulted@tba-ny.org  
to RSVP.

Mayim Film Festival: October 9, 16, and 23 at 7:30 pm
They’ve Got Your Number
October 9 — “Paragraph 715”—Rabbi Kenter
October 16 — “Room 514” –Rabbi Dreskin
October 23 — “No Place on Earth”—Rabbi Young
at Woodlands Community Temple 50 Worthington Road, White Plains
Donation: $25.00 Series / Individual Film $10.00
Pre-registration is required. Call Lois Green at the JCC on the Hudson,  
(914) 366-7898

We are headed to Israel In May, 2014!
Consider joining us if:
• You have been to Israel before and don’t want to see the usual touristy things
• You are available from May 1st through May 10th
• You want to experience, first-hand, Israel’s Memorial Day and Independence Day
• You are looking to see different places and do exciting things

Our trip is being tailored-made for adult returnees to Eretz Yisrael.
Stay tuned for more information and interest meeting.  
You won’t want to miss this trip!
Questions: israelcommittee@tba-ny.org

Adult Education4
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THANK YOU’S:
“Adopt a Family”– La Asociacion
What is Adopt A Family? Each month “La Asociacion” 
selects a family that is going through a particularly 
difficult time. Two TBA families volunteer to purchase 
a suggested list of supplies. The supplies are delivered 
to Jennefer Schifman’s home which is located near TBA. 
She delivers the supplies to the family in need. Cost? 
The cost seems to average around $50.00 per family. 
We would love to have some new families join us in the 
“Adopt a Family” program.  
Contact: Jennefer Schifman at TBA: 914-631-1770 or  
via email to tikkunolam@tba-ny.org.

MAY:
A big thanks to Judy Tygard and Robin Kolodzinski 
and their respective families for the generous supplies 
provided for the month of May. Many thanks for 
making a difference.

JUNE:
Many thanks to Cantor Margot and Barbara Cohen 
and their respective families for the supplies that were 
donated in June. As always the supplies are very much 
needed and very much appreciated. Thank you all for 
your continued support. 

Honey Fundraiser
Thank you to Julie Gur for organizing and everyone 
who supported the Metropolitan Council on  
Jewish Poverty.

EVERY 1 COUNTS
Thank you to the participants of Every 1 Counts: 
We collected $571.10 and with the addition of TO funds 
are sending a grand total of $767.10 to Leket, The 
National Food Bank of Israel

The food collection filled almost 3 shelves at the 
Community Food Pantry.

Meet Tikkun Olam

Sunday, September 22 from 10:15–11:15am

SAVE THE DATES: 
Tikkun Olam Meeting Dates:
Sunday, September 22 from 9:00-10:00am
Sunday, October 27 from 9:00-10:00am
Bring your energy and ideas!

Sunday, October 27,  
from 11:15am-1:15pm
Hurricane Sandy and TBA: 1 Year After
Hurricane Sandy brought our TBA community together 
and showed us the importance of taking care of one 
another.
Let’s reflect and reconnect at our Free Member Event.
Lunch will be provided.
*Win a Disaster Readiness Basket 
*Bring your old cellphone to donate

COC dinner 
Thursday, October 24
TBA is Cooking for Senior Citizens at the COC! 
Help us feed about 50 Senior Citizens We will need 
chicken, salad, bread, desserts, drinks and more.  
Community Opportunity Center (COC), 105 Wildey 
Street, Tarrytown. For more information, please 
contact: Michelle Missry Marshall at 631-1770 or 
tikkunolam@tba-ny.org. We also need help settting up, 
serving and/or cleaning up.
Thank you!

COLLECTIONS
Back To School Cereal Drive

Help a Local Child in Need Back To 
School Supplies for La Asociacion

Once again TBA is joining in the nationwide

YOM KIPPUR FOOD APPEAL
Please drop off your donated food in the 
truck parked at the Temple entrance before 
sundown on Kol Nidre to the end of  

Yom Kippur.
Please Donate: Rice, Beans, Oatmeal 
or Dry Cereal (Non-Sugary)

• Food donations to be made to the 
Community Food Pantry of Sleepy Hollow/Tarrytown

• Monetary donations to be made to the Food Bank for 
Westchester

May the New Year bring to all of us, including those  
in need of the donated food, Health, Happiness  
and Prosperity.

Tikkun Olam4
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Tikkun Olam4

I s  Y o u r  C h i l d  H e a d i n g  t o  C o l l e g e ? 
J o i n  ( o r  r e j o i n )  o u r  A w a y @ S c h o o l  P r o g r a m

The Away@School program is our way of reminding our college-aged students that even though they are out 
of sight, they are still in our thoughts and an important part of our congregational family. By joining  
Away@School your college student(s) will receive fun packages, cards for the Jewish holidays and messages 
during the year from Cantor Goldberg , Rabbi Holtz, Pam Barkley and the Away @ School, committee.

It is easy to enroll/re-enroll, just fill out the form below and send it to the TBA office with your check for 
$36.00 payable to TBA with Away@School in the memo line. The fee helps defray the cost of the gifts and 
shipping throughout the year. If you would like to use your credit card, just give us a call.

The High Holydays begin this year 2 days after Labor Day and we would like to try and make sure that each 
of our kids has a package waiting for them. We are mailing the High Holyday packages on August 26 and 
need your child’s contact information as soon as possible. We will send the High Holyday package to our kids 
with whatever mailing address information that you have so please don’t hesitate to fill out the form below 
and send a check for $36.00/child to us when you finish reading this note. As you receive updated contact 
information you can share it with us then.

For more info or to volunteer to join the committee please contact Cantor Goldberg, or Marilyn Harris 
(mbh21@verizon.net) or Olga Prince (oesprince@gmail.com))

Student Name	 Student Date of Birth 

Expected Graduation Year 

Student College/Boarding School Name

Student Apt # / PO Box

Student Street Address

Student City	 Student State	 Student Zip Code

Student College Email

Parent Name                                                  Parent Email

Thank you to the following individuals and 
their families for making 20 bag lunches 
each for our summer Run: Pam Coren, 
Victoria Ritter, Eva Wisnik, Jenny Libien, 
Steve Chang, Phyllis Leary, Ilona Marsh,  
Gigi Eisenberg, Beatrice Block-Iaconetti.

Thank you to the following people for 
coming on the Run: Steve Chang, Michael 
Karnes, Jane Rubin, Jim Goldsmith, David 
Wisnik. Summer Runs tend to be the 
busiest and this was no exception. In 
addition to the 180 bags of food, we served 
8 pounds of pasta salad, 50 cups of coffee, 

5 gallons of lemonade and distributed 
Tshirts, shorts, pants, sneakers, toiletries, 
socks and underwear. Thank you for your 
donations.

We do not have a Fall date yet but we will 
be accepting donations of men’s casual 
fall clothing - Tshirts, long-sleeve shirts, 
hoodies, jeans, sweaters, new underwear, 
backpacks, travel-size toiletries.
If you have any questions, please contact 
jsilverman022@gmail.com or  
tikkunolam@tba-ny.org

Midnight Run - July 27
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Every month, children from over 70 families wait eagerly for the 
mailman. They’re not interested in the bills, magazines or sales 
flyers; they’re waiting for their latest book from PJ Library®. 

Children between the ages of six months and 8 years receive a 
free, age-appropriate Jewish children’s book or CD each month 
through the PJ Library program. The program celebrated its third 
birthday at Temple Beth Abraham this summer.

Michelle Gray, daughter of congregants Bob and Marilyn Harris 
and mother of 8-year-old Kelsey says, “My daughter looks forward 
to getting the mail just because of her PJ library books! She reads 
them over and over! In fact, it’s the only set of books she keeps in 
the car.”

“Our children always fight to see who gets to open the envelope,” 
says Jessica Burris, mother of 8-year-old Shayna and 6-year-old 
Leah. “The kids just love the stories, and between the illustrations 
and messaging, my husband and I love them, too.”

Some books are about holidays or Jewish folk-tales. Others are 
about Israel or Jewish values like tzedakah (charity), repairing the 
world (tikkum olam) or taking care of the environment. 

“The girls jump into the books right away and we revisit them 
often. I love that they are jumping off points for great Jewish 
learning,” says Rabbi Lisa Izes, mother of 7-year-old Samara and 
4-year-old Jordana. “They are wonderful tools to bring alive 
holiday traditions, ethical concepts, and Jewish stories from other 
times and places.” 

The free books are a gift to Jewish children in the Westchester 
Rivertowns from Temple Beth Abraham’s Harriet Verter Jewish 
Education Fund, the Steinhardt Foundation, and the Harold 
Grinspoon Foundation. The program was created by the Harold 

Grinspoon Foundation in Massachusetts in 2005 and now works in 
partnership with more than 185 Jewish communities in the US and 
Canada sending over 110,000 books each month. “PJ” stands for 
pajamas and the goal of the program is to turn snuggly bedtime 
moments into Jewish moments. 

If you have not yet signed up your child, go to www.pjlibrary.org/
NY/TBA. Help spread the word to friends, neighbors and family 
who would enjoy free Jewish children’s books every month!

Happy Birthday! PJ Library® Turns Three

Family Fun-Volunteer Opportunities-Community Outreach
The families of La Asociacion will come to TBA for an afternoon of food, fun and togetherness. Our guests look 
forward to this event every year because of TBA’s warm and generous hospitality.

LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEERS TO: shop, cook, serve, meet-and-greet, host a table (Spanish speakers welcome,  
not necessary), help with arts and crafts, and provide rides for our guests.

To sign up, go to:  
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0B4EACAA28AB9-2013

If you want more information or have any trouble with SignUp Genius, please contact:
Pam Parker or Jen Gold at 914-631-1770 or via email to ThanksgivingFeast@tba-ny.org.

This year the annual  

TBA Thanksgiving Celebration  
is on Sunday, Nov. 17 from 2:00-4:00pm

LIBRARY NEWS:

New to the Library
This is My God  

by Herman Wouk

The Dovekeepers  
by Alice Hoffman

My Race  
by Lorraine Abramson

A Perfect Peace  
by Amos Oz
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Are you looking for a  
stronger spiritual connection?

Are you seeking strength  
to cope with:

Daily stress? Physical illness?  
Emotional pain?  

We can help!
Join us for a

Yom Kippur Healing Service
Saturday, September 14,  

1:00 – 2:00 pm
(Immediately after the Reform morning service)

Including music and readings specifically chosen  
to help us find spiritual sustenance during the  

High Holydays.

Order your own 
Lulav & Etrog 

for Sukkot
TBA has arranged to make avail-
able Lulav and Etrog sets. All sets 
are 100% kosher, from Israel, and 
include all four species – Etrog 
(citron), Lulav (palm), Hadassim 
(myrtle) and Aravot (willow). If 

you would like to order a set for you and your family please 
send a check to TBA for $36.00 per set.

Please place your order by September 4, 2013.

The Lulav and Etrog sets will be available at Sukkot services.

Lulav & Etrog Sets
Please make check payable to: Temple Beth Abraham

Name___________________________________________

Phone # _________________________________________

# of Lulav & Etrog sets _____ @ $36/set=$______ enclosed

All of the new students in our Religious 
School are cordially invited to our annual

Consecration Ceremony
We will call each new student up to the 

bimah to receive a certificate,  
mini-Torah, and a special blessing.  

It is a sacred moment for the  
entire family – don’t miss it!

Wednesday, September 18 at 7:00pm

Calling All 
Sukkah Builders

Sunday, 15 September at 9:00am. Light 
refreshments will be served. Come join the 
happy crew and help to make our Sukkahs 
beautiful. RSVP by Monday, Sept. 9.  
E-mail Stuart P. Skolnick sskolnick@tba-ny.org 
to let us know if you plan to attend.
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SUKKOT dinner
Wednesday, SEPTEMBER 18, 2013  

AT 6:00pm
REFORM EREV SUKKOT AND  

CONSECRATION SERVICE, 7:00pm
Adults: $14.00; Children (Ages 2-12) $8.00

Main menu will be Chicken. You may have pasta instead if requested at 
the time reservations are made. Dinners are by reservation only. 
Your payment is your reservation and must be received by September 13. 
Please note that reservations will not be taken over the 
phone or after the deadline. Please make your check payable to: 
Temple Beth Abraham.

september 18, 2013 
sukkot Dinner

Name:

Phone: 

Number of Adults / Chicken

Number of Adults / Pasta

Number of Children / Chicken

Number of Children / Pasta

Total amount enclosed $

family shabbat dinner
FRIDAY, October 4, 2013 AT 6:00pm
Family Shabbat Service, 7:00pm

Adults: $14.00; Children 2-12: $8.00

The main course is chicken. You may have pasta instead if requested 

at the time reservations are made. Dinners are by reservation only 

and will be accepted by mail along with your check. Your check will 

be your reservation. Please note that reservations will not be 

taken over the phone or after the deadline.Please make your 

check payable to TBA and return by Tuesday , October 1. 

October 4, 2013 
Family Shabbat Dinner

Name:

Phone: 

Number of Adults / Chicken

Number of Adults / Pasta

Number of Children / Chicken

Number of Children / Pasta

Total amount enclosed $

Susan Cohan about Shabbaton
I agreed to go to the Shabbaton at Camp Kindering last year with some 
reservation since outdoor living is not my comfort zone. Nevertheless, I decided 
to try it and went with an open mind and a complete set of bedding from 
home! Two days of eating, prayer, meeting new friends, singing, sitting around 
a bonfire, laughing, learning, and getting to know old friends better was a 

wonderfully positive experience and reflected the sense of community of our congregation. Everyone was open and 
welcoming. The clergy was relaxed and available. The food was good. There was a spiritual sense of well being. But, 
the real take-away happened when I entered TBA after that weekend. The Shabbaton made the TBA community 
larger and warmer and more accessible to me. It sparked a deeper connection with our congregation and clergy. I 
felt more at home. I would recommend everyone consider attending this year as it is an enriching and rewarding 
experience ... as well as a lot of fun.
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Simchat Torah dinner
Wednesday,Sepember 25, 2013  

Dinner, 6:00pm
REFORM Simchat Torah Service, 

7:00pm

Adults: $14.00; Children (Ages 2-12) $8.00

Main menu will be Chicken. You may have pasta instead if 
requested at the time reservations are made. Dinners are by 
reservation only. Your payment is your reservation and must be 
received by October 1. Please note that reservations will 
not be taken over the phone or after the deadline. 
Please make your check payable to: Temple Beth Abraham.

 
Sepember 25, 2013 

Simchat Torah Dinner

Name:

Phone: 

Number of Adults / Chicken

Number of Adults / Pasta

Number of Children / Chicken

Number of Children / Pasta

Total amount enclosed $

Conservative 
Services

Are Held 
Every Saturday 

at 9:00am
Warm, friendly atmosphere,  

stimulating discussion/give and take  
with Rabbi David and Cantor Margot

Bagel and Lox Kiddush  
Sponsored by the  

Conservative Kiddush Fund.
Celebrate a Simcha  

or observe a Yahrtzeit with us.

If you wish to sponsor any of the dates  
above or a date of your choice, please contact  
Neil Bruckner at nhb1955@aol.com

Kiddushes are scheduled for:

September 21, 2013

October 19, 2013

November 16, 2013

December 21, 2013

February 15, 2014

March 15, 2014

April 12, 2014

May 17, 2014

June 14, 2014
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Name Grade in  
October.

Registration 
Cost

$

$

$

$

$

$

Total Registration $

Total Paid $

Erev Shabbat Oct. 18 – Sun. Lunch Oct. 20
Camp KinderRing, Workman’s Circle Lodge, Sylvan Lake, NY

If you would like to join this year’s Shabbaton, please fill in the registration form and return it  
to the TBA office, Attention: Shabbaton. Please include Full Payment with your application.

Same Cost As Last Year
Cost After June 16 ...... $250.00 per adult (15 and up) .............. $125.00 college student...............$135.00 per child (3 to 14) ........kids under 3  free

We believe financial issues should never interfere with participation in Temple events. Please call the Rabbi or Cantor for information.

Family Name  __________________________________________________ Phone  ________________________________________   

Best time to call  _______________________________________________ E-mail _________________________________________

To help save paper and the environment, we want to only send material by e-mail.   

 Check here if you need it sent by US mail.
For more information contact Marilyn Harris at Shabbaton@tba-ny.org or call Pam at 914-631-1770.

SHABBATON 2013
Returning to Camp KinderRing
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Puzzled by 
How to Care 
for an Elderly 
Relative
Geriatric Care Manager can help 
put the pieces together.
• �Evaluate clients level of function and make  

recommendation for home modifications,  
nursing home placement and  
home care services.

• Medicaid applications.

• Assist in cleanouts and moves.

• And much more.

Call Sue Stone-Groppe OTR/MS 
at 914-779-0031

or e-mail ssgotr@aol.com
website: www.elderservicesny.com

 

Weekend performances at libraries, nursing homes, holiday celebrations, festivals and parades.    
All instruments and experience levels are welcome! 

Earn Community Service Credit 

Kenny Green – Music Director 

JCC Scarsdale ( 
Teen/Adult Band 
Tuesdays  7:30pm – 9:00pm 
14 Tuesdays, October 8 through May 2014 
7 Tuesdays, October 8 through January 2014 

Youth Band  
Wednesdays  7:15pm – 8:30pm 
14 Tuesdays, October 1 through May 2014 
7 Tuesdays, October 1 through January 2014 

JCC Tarrytown  
Teen/Adult Band 
Wednesdays  7:30pm – 9:00pm 
14 Wednesdays, October 9 through May 2014 
7 Wednesdays, October 9 through January 2014 

Youth Band  
Wednesdays  7:15pm – 8:30pm 
14 Wednesdays, October 2 through May 2014 
7 Wednesdays, October 2 through January 2014 

 

Northern Westchester  
Teen/Adult Band 
Thursdays  7:30pm – 9:00pm 
14 Thursdays, October 10 through May 2014 
7 Thursdays, October 10 through January 2014 

Youth Band  
Wednesdays  7:15pm – 8:30pm 
14 Thursdays, October 3 through May 2014 
7 Thursdays, October 3 through January 2014 
 

 

Register now at: www.westchesterklez.org 

14 Tuesdays-$265    7 Tuesdays-$154    Senior rates available 
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Ensure Your Family  
Gets the Care They Deserve.
We can help get the conversation started to find the right resources and solutions for you and your 
family. For nearly a century, The Hebrew Home at Riverdale has been deeply committed to assuring 
the maximum quality of life for each person in our care.  With a full continuum of care for older 
adults, we are dedicated to ensuring the highest level of care, most comprehensive treatment and the 
personal attention that is essential to you and your family.  
  
Contact us today to begin the conversation about how to assist you. For more information, 
please call us at 800-567-3646 or visit HebrewHome.org

We adhere to the highest standard of Halacha.


